

Tisbury Parish Council <tisburypc@gmail.com>

Cross Border Communications with Dorset

2 messages

Bev Ford <sedgehill.semleypc@googlemail.com> 19 July 2022 at 14:42 To: kgedgar1@outlook.com, "Lindsey Wood (Kilmington, Mere, West Knoyle)" lindseywood@merewilts.org>, marisaallen@ymail.com,

clerk.hindonparishcouncil@gmail.com, sf@fowlerfortescue.co.uk, West Tisbury Parish Clerk <westtisburypc@aol.co.uk>, tisburypc@googlemail.com, "Julie Ann Murphy (Ansty)" <anstyclerk@gmail.com>, Donhead St Andrew Parish Council <donheadstandrewpc@gmail.com>,

clerk@donheadstmaryparishcouncil.org, clerk@berwickstjohnparishcouncil.org, "Robert Macdonald (Alvediston)" <alvediston@gmail.com>,

clerkbroadchalke@gmail.com, teffontpc@outlook.com, "Carol Webster (Tollard Royal)" <clerktrpc@gmail.com>

Cc: "Wayman, Bridget" < Bridget. Wayman@wiltshire.gov.uk >, David Curless < curlessdavidsspc@gmail.com >, Tony Duthie < duthietonysspc@gmail.com >

Dear Parish Clerks

Please could you raise the following with your parish councils:

Against a backdrop of increasing rural crime in South West Wiltshire, recognised by the Wiltshire Police and Crime Commissioner, we are contacting you to see if your Parish Council is:

a) satisfied with the level of cross-border collaboration between Wiltshire

Police and Dorset Police and

b) if there have been situations where parishioners have dialled 999 only to

be put through to Dorset Police and not Wiltshire Police.

Sedgehill and Semley PC (SSPC) is aware of instances where Wiltshire Police have been pursuing criminals by car but have stopped when they reached the County Border, where known Fly-Tippers who have tipped in Wiltshire but live in Dorset have not been pursued by Dorset Police, and where 999 calls (routed by BT) have been put through to Dorset and not Wiltshire resulting delays as Dorset Police are not familiar with Wiltshire village names.

If you are aware of similar examples, would you be interested in joining SSPC to request a meeting with senior members of Wiltshire Police and Dorset Police, and the Wiltshire and Dorset Police & Crime Commissioners offices, to see how cross-border collaboration can be improved.

I look forward to hearing from you.

Kind regards Bev

Bev Ford Parish Clerk to Sedgehill & Semley Parish Council 2 Tuckingmill Farm, Tisbury, Wilts. SP3 6JB 01747 871638 or 07531 170061

Please note that the Clerk works part time and there may be a delay in responding to your message.

Disclaimer

This e-mail originates from the Clerk to Sedgehill & Semley Parish Council and any files transmitted with it may contain confidential information. It is intended solely for the use of the individual to whom it is addressed. If you are not the intended recipient, please notify the sender and delete the e-mail from your inbox. Any disclosure, dissemination, modification or distribution of the contents of this e-mail is strictly prohibited.

Ansty Clerk Account <anstyclerk@gmail.com> To: Tisbury Parish Council <tisburypc@gmail.com> 19 July 2022 at 15:51